
Personal Insurance 

The Northamptonshire Shamblers does not provide any insurance cover for personal 

injury/accident for those who partake in any activities organised by the 

Northamptonshire Shamblers.   

At the start of each walk, those taking part are asked to sign a register which, 

confirms that they are fit and able to participate in the walk and accepts the above 

statement. 

Photography 

As part of our enjoyment of walking through the countryside, some of us like to take 

photographs of what we have seen - be it a bird, a butterfly, a flower or just a scene.  

Of course, you are very welcome to do this bearing in mind we need to get back for 

lunch.  If you’d like to have your photo’s on the Shamblers’ web site contact the 

secretary, but there are some issues of which you should be aware.  These are 

summarised below although this is not an exhaustive list.  Changes in legislation – 

particularly in Data Protection matters, may arise. 

 When you take a photograph then you hold the copyright. 

 Some individuals may not wish to be included in your photograph and their 

wishes must be respected – especially if it is taken with the intention for 

inclusion on the web site. 

 Any photographs submitted to the secretary for the web site will have their 

size – in terms of the number of pixels, reduced.  Whilst the photo on the web 

site will be quite acceptable, if it is enlarged it will lose some of its definition 

and appear very grainy. The reason for this reduction is to minimise the down 

loading time from the internet. 

 If another walker would like a copy of a photograph, they should email the 

secretary with the reference number and this will be emailed to the originator 

and the requestor notified accordingly.  If the originator is no longer a member, 

then the requestor will be advised.  The Shamblers will in either event have 

fulfilled their duty and no further action will be taken. 

 The maximum number of photos per walk will be limited to six. In the event of 

more than six photos being received, the secretary will liaise with committee 

members to make the selection. 

Comments 

Walkers will be invited to submit their comments on the walk – up to a maximum of 

150 words per member, providing that the comments are not abusive of members or 

guests or their property.  The committee’s decision will be final. 

Up to two comments per walk will be accepted and it is hoped that no one individual 

will be a regular contributor.  In other words, if you are not successful initially, please 

do not be too disheartened.  You may be lucky next time so just keep writing. 


